	Collection Systems Committee Report to BACWA Board
	Collection Systems Committee Meeting on: 1/12/17
Executive Board Meeting Date: 2/17/17
Committee Chairs: Justin Waples and Erin Smith


Committee Request for Board Action:  None
16 attendees representing 9 member agencies
	Presentation on SSMP Indicators
John Wells of West Yost Provided a presentation on key performance indicators for SSMPs. These are measurable values that demonstrate how effectively an organization is achieving key organizational objectives. Much of the discussion focused on lagging versus leading indicators. Lagging indicators are those that measure output, such as SSO frequency or volume.  While these are easier to measure, they are harder to influence. Leading indicators include rehabilitation and replacement rates, inspection frequency, and capital improvements planned.  There was a discussion about whether it would be possible to model to test the validity of leading versus lagging indicators to measure the success of an SSMP. 

	Roundtable discussion on response to January storms
While one agency reported that they experienced a SSO due to a sink hole, most agencies in attendance had not had any difficulties with the large storm events in early January. However, it was noted that some staff may have missed the meeting if their agency was dealing with problems. There was also a discussion about the use of smart meters to measure when an SSO has stopped so that agency staff does not need to be on site continuously.

	Committee Business

Based on the responses from an online survey, the committee decided to switch its meeting time to 10am to 11:30am on the fourth Thursday of each month.
The committee will be switching its email distribution list to Google Groups before the March meeting..

	Next Collection System Committee Meeting

Our next committee meeting will be held on March 23 at the Alameda Public Works offices. Bill Johnson and Mary Boyd plan to attend to discuss Regional Water Board priorities for collection systems.


